Overview: The Mt. San Antonio College Dual Enrollment Plan consists of college credit classes offered at our local high school sites. We believe establishing this program will ease the transition from high school to college and encourage students to keep pursuing postsecondary education. This report will provide an overview of the meetings with Superintendents and Principal's from our local area school districts to gain an idea of their interest, plans, and timelines. Dr. Joumana McGowan, Executive Dean of Instruction and Dr. Francisco Dorame, Associate Dean of Counseling have served as the personnel to meet and gather information to establish the Mt. SAC Dual Enrollment Program. This report will provide three areas of topic:

- 1) Establishing Partnerships
- 2) Mt. SAC Plan/AB288
- 3) Follow Up

Establishing Partnerships: In the Spring of 2015, Dr. Yamagata-Noji, Vice President of Student Services and Dr. Irene Malmgrem, Vice President of Instruction introduced and welcomed Dual Enrollment partnership to our area Superintendent's, school administrators and board members from our local school districts. Following the introduction we have had multiple school districts and personnel join us to discuss Dual Enrollment at Mt. SAC. *In the meantime the state passed AB288 and have since had post-AB288 meetings and planned meetings with the school districts.* We have since garnered a partnership and established relationships with schools and school districts that include; Baldwin Park USD, Covina Valley USD, La Puente Valley ROP, Pomona USD, Rowland USD, Walnut Valley USD, West Covina USD, and Workman High School.

Date:	District/High School:	Title/Name:	Notes:
April 21, 2015	Rowland USD	Dr. Julie Mitchell, Superintendent	Presented Mt. SAC Dual Enrollment Plan-Option 4. Julie was interested in Family Consumer Science, Hospitality, Accounting, Business, Nursing, and STEM related courses to enhance her STEM Pathway. Dr. Mitchell stated that she needed to go back and meet with Executive team of what they want to establish at RUSD for Dual Enrollment. Follow up
April 29, 2015	Workman High School	Mr. Ben Webster, <i>Principal</i>	meeting planned. Tannia Robles, HSO Supervisor and Dr. Dorame met with Mr. Webster to discuss the (re)establishment of the Workman Project. Mr. Webster showed a lot of interest in working with Mt. SAC and establishing a Dual Enrollment Program. Follow up meeting planned.
May 5, 2015	La Puente Valley ROP	Dr. Tami Pearson, Superintendent	Presented Mt. SAC Dual Enrollment Plan-Option 4. Tami was interested in establishing

			Dual Enrollment courses for two
			of the three districts she works with collaboratively, including Rowland and La Puente. Dr. Pearson stated that she needed to meet with each of those Superintendents. Follow up meeting planned with both Dr. Mitchell and Pearson.
May 6, 2015	Baldwin Park USD	Dr. Paul Sevillano, Superintendent & Dr. Chelsea Kang-Smith, Assistant Superintendent	This meeting went well with both Paul and Chelsea. They were willing to fund the tuition and fees for their students to enroll in the Dual Enrollment program through a grant they received. Very creative and willing participants. Dr. Paul Sevillano resigned as Superintendent in the Summer of 2015. Need to contact new leadership at Baldwin USD.
June 3, 2015	Rowland USD & La Puente Valley ROP (joint meeting)	Dr. Julie Mitchell & Dr. Tami Pearson, Superintendents	Follow Up meeting-Dr. Mitchell stated challenges establishing Dual Enrollment and asked for a better sense of Programs at Mt. SAC. Both Superintendents appeared confused about what Mt. SAC has to offer and what they are seeking to establish. Follow up meeting will be established to provide overview of Mt. SAC Programs.
June 10, 2015	Walnut Valley USD	Dr. Matthew Witmer, Associate Superintendent & Mr. Michael Hodson, Assistant Superintendent	This meeting was a follow up to Dr. Scroggins meeting with WVUSD. We informed WVUSD that a Middle College Program would NOT be in the horizons until 3-5 years from now. WVUSD was not interested in Dual Enrollment and stated that they are only interested in a Middle College Program. No meetings planned.
July 15, 2015	Covina Valley USD	Dr. Elizabeth Eminhizer, Assistant Superintendent & Mr. Jonathan Blackmore, Director of Curriculum and Instruction	They are definitely interested in working with Mt.SAC (beginning Spring 2016) and would like to meet again with us in late Sept. to follow up. They are willing to fund the tuition and fees for their students to enroll in the Dual Enrollment program Classes would be held during 5th, 6th and 7th periods. Follow up meeting planned.
July 20, 2015	Pomona USD	Mr. Richard Martinez, Superintendent	Presented Mt. SAC Dual Enrollment Plan-Option 4. Mr. Martinez is certainly interested in Dual Enrollment. He was very

	lsen): Public schools: College and Caree		positive and felt there are multiple academic avenues to go into. He expressed interest in having Dual Enrollment at his main campuses along with the career pathways. Follow up meeting planned.
September 29, 2015	La Puente Valley ROP	Dr. Tami Pearson, Superintendent	Tami informed us that it has been very difficult trying to establish Dual Enrollment at the schools sites. She does not have any clear course or program that she can establish. She wanted to get a sense of our planning now that AB288 was approved. Follow up meeting will be planned in 2016.
October 7, 2015	West Covina USD	Dr. Gloria Duncan, <i>Director of</i> Secondary Curriculum, Instruction, and Student Services	Introduced the Dual Enrollment Plan-Option 4.
November 5, 2015	Workman High School	Mr. Ben Webster, <i>Principal</i>	Mr. Webster was presented the NEW Workman Project Plan and he was excited about the opportunity. On November 24, 2015 HSO will be assessing the Junior class to establish Dual Enrollment for Spring 2016. We will offer COUN51 in the Spring. His only concern was the fees and book cost. He stated he would get back to us after hearing the news on fees/cost. Follow up meeting will be planned in December 2015.
November 16, 2015	Alhambra USD	Mr. Brad Walsh, Director Secondary Education & Judy Huffakar, Nutrition/Career Technician Education Specialist & Janice Liu, Career Technical Education Advisor	They are the ONLY out-of-area district thus far to contact us to establish Dual Enrollment. They were referred by Marie Tyra. They are interested in the Welding courses/program. They also asked about the fees and book cost. Dr. McGowan informed them that we will be reviewing the language of AB288 and seeking further information from our Executive team.
December 1, 2015	Pomona USD	Mr. Richard Martinez, Superintendent	Hom our Executive team.

AB288/Mt. SAC Plan: This bill would authorize the governing board of a community college district to enter into a College and Career Access Pathways partnership with the governing board of a school district with the goal of developing seamless pathways from high school to community college for career technical education or preparation for transfer, improving high school graduation rates, or helping high school pupils achieve college and career readiness. The bill would require the partnership agreement to

outline the terms of the partnership, as specified, and to establish protocols for information sharing, joint facilities use, and parental consent for high school pupils to enroll in community college courses.

The bill would authorize specified high school pupils to enroll in up to 15 units per term if those units are required for these pupils' partnership programs and specified conditions are satisfied, and would authorize a community college district to exempt special part-time and full-time students taking up to a maximum of 15 units per term from specified fee requirements. The bill would prohibit a district from receiving a state allowance or apportionment for an instructional activity for which the partnering district has been, or will be, paid an allowance or apportionment under a concurrent enrollment partnership agreement. The bill would require, for each partnership agreement entered into under the bill, the affected community college district and school district to provide an annual report, containing specified data, to the office of the Chancellor of the California Community Colleges. The bill would require the chancellor to prepare a summary report, no later than January 1, 2021, that includes an evaluation of the partnerships, as specified. The bill's provisions would be repealed on January 1, 2022.

Please see attachments:

- 1) Dual Enrollment Organizational Chart
- 2) Program Plan-Workman Project
- 3) Program Model-Workman Project

Follow Up: We have successfully met with Mr. Ben Webster, Principal at Workman High School and if the Mt. SAC Agreement and the Scope of Services (see attachments) are accepted by our Executive Team and moved forward to the Board of Trustees will be offering our first Dual Enrollment class in the Spring of 2016. Attachments include:

- 1) Mt. SAC Agreement
- 2) Attachment A-Scope of Services

Dr. McGowan and Dr. Dorame have been following up with each district and will continue to meet this winter and spring 2016 term. At this time the districts and schools have expressed multiple challenges, including the Teachers Association, Fees/Cost related to Dual Enrollment, and which courses are the most needed and desirable for there students. Most of the districts and schools would like to begin fall of 2016 due to all the challenges they have faced. However, with the new legislation they are feeling more confident.

Our next meeting is scheduled with Mr. Richard Martinez, Superintendent of the Pomona Unified School District on December 1, 2015.